
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

April 20, 2020 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met April 20, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene, and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

The minutes of the April 13, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Carla Waugh reviewed the applications from Aaron Coil D.B.A. Lovewell Marina for Cereal Malt Beverage 

Licenses. Keith Roe moved to approve the two Cereal Malt Beverage Licenses for Lovewell Marina. Steve 

Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, telephoned to request an executive session to discuss legal matters. Steve 

Greene moved, and Keith Roe seconded the motion to go into executive session for 5 minutes beginning at 9:24 

a.m. to discuss legal matters with Darrell Miller via telephone and Carla Waugh present. Motion passed 

unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:29 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, discussed preparing a resolution concerning the Sheriff’s Commissary Fund. 

Darrell Miller discussed the City of Mankato’s Land Bank.  

 

Jonathon Harold, Development Director of Wester Kansas Child Advocacy Center, reviewed services provided 

to the 34 counties they cover. He asked if Jewell County would consider $3,000 funding for 2021 budget year.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, telephoned to report they had completed work on some of the dirt roads in 

the south east part of the county and started laying rock on the road that goes to Jamestown.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator and Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness 

Director and 911 Coordinator provided an update on the COVID-19 cases and reporting. Nancy Marihugh said 

the quarantine list is going down. She reported that she checked some out of state hunters. Nancy said they have 

received supplies that have been ordered through emergency management. The Commissioners reviewed the 

employment agreement for Nancy Marihugh. Keith Roe moved to approve the modification to the health 

department employ agreement. Steve Green seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Kevin Peroutek provided an update on the Noxious Weed Department. He discussed purchasing a stand-alone 

CPU.  

 

Steve Greene reviewed County Resolution 20-07 with Brenda Eakins, Treasurer. He said the Courthouse is not 

closed, that individuals of the public may request access to the Courthouse. Brenda Eakins, Treasurer, said they 

are working with every customer and everything that needs to be is being done through the mail or the drop 

box. Brenda Eakins said she is not letting people in her office.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 

 

  

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Member 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Chairman 


